## Mallow Parish Newsletter— Sunday, 5th June 2022

Priests of our Parish:

Msgr. Anthony O'Brien, P.P., V.G. 087 6834193.

Fr. James Greene, C.C. 085 8471249.

Fr. Andrew Carvill, C.C. 022 51606.

Fr. Thomas Lane, C.C. 087 0660615

Sick Calls:- Please call 022-21251

Parish Youth Minister—Bernadette O'Connor 086 8031126

Confessions: St. Mary's— Saturday after 10. a.m. Mass

Church of the Resurrection— Friday after 9.15 a.m. Mass and from 5—6p.m.



Weekday Masses: St. Mary's—10 a.m. Monday—Saturday. Church of the Resurrection—9.15 a.m. Monday—Friday.

**Weekend Masses: St. Mary's** Vigil 6.30 p.m. Sunday 8.30 and 11.00 a.m. **Church of the Resurrection:** Vigil 7.30 p.m. Sunday 10.00 a.m. and 12 noon.

**St. Aloysius Faith Camp** for boys and girls, ages 5-14 years—is a summer camp with a twist—Mallow Community Youth Centre, Tues., 5th to Fri., 8th July, 9.30 a.m.- 3.p.m. It is an opportunity for young people to develop confidence, to know and experience the love of God through sports, arts & crafts, music, dance, drama, prayer & catechesis. Cost for the camp - €50 for first child, €30 per additional child from the same family. Volunteers are also needed. For further information contact Bernadette, Mallow Parish Youth Ministry—086 8031126.

## Cloyne Diocesan Virtual Pilgrimage to Lourdes 2022—

The curtailment of the Cloyne Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes for a third year is a huge disappointment to all. A Virtual Lourdes Pilgrimage will take place from 3rd—8th June. For schedule of ceremonies and pilgrimage videos, please visit the Cloyne Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes Facebook Page @cloynelourdes or http://www.facebook.com/cloynelourdes

Parish Office—022 - 20276 Email—parishmallow@gmail.com

Opening hours: Monday—Friday 9 a.m.-10 a.m., 10.30 – 1 p.m. 2 – 5p.m. PARISH WEBSITE—www.mallowparish.ie. Facebook — facebook.com/mallowparish Watch Masses live from St. Mary's Church by logging on to churchservices.tv/mallow

## Note to Readers St. Mary's / Church of the Resurrection—

A seat is reserved at the top left hand side of St. Mary's / Church of the Resurrection for the Designated Reader for the Masses on Sunday. There is a space there for the reader and for members of the family who are present at the Mass. It would be appreciated if Readers would use that seat as it indicates there is a Reader for that Mass. In the event of somebody not being able to read at the last moment, it offers an opportunity, if there is another Reader in the congregation, to facilitate the readings for that Mass by another Reader. This would be deeply appreciated by the Celebrant of the Mass.

**Corpus Christi Procession**—On June 16th as a Parish, we will openly and publicly express our faith and prayer in the Corpus Christi Procession from St. Mary's Church to the Church of the Resurrection after Mass in St. Mary's. We invite each group to plan and make a special arrangement to participate in this event and those on the route of the procession to decorate their homes and shop fronts. Further details will be given next week.

Mass will be celebrated in Canon Sheehan Place on Thursday 9th June—7.30 p.m.

**Lough Derg Three Day Pilgrimage**—Wed., June 1st until 15th Aug., (Sat., 13th Aug.,—final day to begin the Pilgrimage—Booking advised—www.loughderg.org or email info@loughderg.org for further details.

**Mallow Field Club**—Bus outing to Killarney on Sun., June 12th.,—Leaving Garda Station at 10.00 a.m. Fare €25. Everybody welcome.

A pair of Marian Processional Banners were recently found in storage in St. Mary's Church. They are of the finest craftsmanship, embroidered over a century ago. Both banners are of silk and gold thread embroidery containing semi precious stones, one containing the words Ave Maria with a central appliquéd figure of Our Lady and the second depicting the Assumption of Our Lady. Their precise history is unknown. If anyone has information or photographs from processions of old, we would be most grateful, if you could contact the Parish Office, so that we can record their history for future generations. We are indebted to the Irish Heritage Council, who have kindly awarded us grant aid for their restoration by a leading conservationist. The discovery of the Banners adds to the history of our parish, and upon completion later this year it is intended that they will be displayed permanently in St. Mary's Church for all to appreciate.